
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MAY 17, 2022 
 

Item 2, Report No. 25, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was 
adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on May 17, 2022, as 
follows, and the confidential recommendations made public upon Council ratification: 
 
 
 

2. PROPERTY MATTER LICENSE AGREEMENT SCHMUEL ZAHAVY 
CHEDER CHABAD SCHOOL HEFHILL PARK 

The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the Deputy 
City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated May 10, 2022, 
be approved. 

Recommendations 

1. That a By-law be enacted to authorize the City to enter into a 

License Agreement with Schmuel Zahavy Cheder Chabad School 

to permit the exclusive use of the playground area on City-owned 

Hefhill Park, as shown on Attachment #1; 

 
2. That the License Agreement commence on August 1, 2021, for a 

term of five years, at an annual rental rate of $4,800.00, subject to 

the Licensee paying for all costs associated with the upgrade of the 

equipment and installation of a perimeter fence to the satisfaction of 

the City, plus H.S.T. if applicable;  

 
3. That the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to sign any documentation 

required to complete the License Agreement, which form shall be 

satisfactory to the Deputy City Manager Legal and Administrative 

Services and City Solicitor; and 

 
4. That the recommendations in this Committee of the Whole (Closed 

Session) report be made public upon Council ratification. 

  


